



O.L.I.C. AGENDA
June 16th, 2016
6:00 p.m.

- A. Potluck starts at 6:00 p.m. *{please feel free to continue eating as we get started with the meeting.}*
- B. Begin Meeting At 6:05 p.m.
- C. 6:05pm **Roll call**
- Faron Jackson; Chairman
 - Teresa Gunter; Vice Chairman
 - Priscilla Smith; Secretary / Treasurer
 - Theresa Jordan, Community Representative
 - Maggi Jordan; Community Representative
 - Orville Johnson; Elder Representative
 - Open; Youth Representative
- D. 6:05 pm **Approval of agenda**
- E. 6:06 pm **Financial Report** \$ _____
- F. 6:07 pm **Approval of prior minutes**
- G. 6:10 pm **Guest speakers/Open floor**
- ❖ 6:10 pm Kyle Applebee; update on LIC budget
 - ❖ 6:40 pm Open floor discussions
- H. 6:30 pm **Old/Unfinished business**
- Powwow committee: Community meeting will be at OCC on June 23rd at 6 pm to 8:30 pm
 - Tribal Enrollment will be at our June 28th event "Hugs not Drugs" to do Tribal ID's, for any question please contact Bev DeVault at 335-3602
 - Community addictions and recovery event "Hugs not Drugs" sponsored by the Youth Program will be held on Tuesday, June 28th @ 6 pm Mini Carnival, meal. Booths, and special guests.
 - Community members throwing their garbage into the dumpster update: Solid Waste Manager said there wasn't anything he could do about and they have tried everything but it doesn't deter ppl from using them.
 - TERC meetings June 26th at 3pm held at the RTC bldg downstairs conference room anyone is invited to volunteer for this committee
 - Update on retrieval of the lawn mower that was purchased by the LIC for the community center
- I. 7:00 pm **New business**
- Ideas for another community clean up in August. Suggestion would be to separate the communities and do one wach weeknd.
- J. Next meeting scheduled: July 12th, 2016 6:00 p.m. pot luck
- K. Adjournment approximately 8:30 p.m.

Onigum Community Local Indian Council (LIC)

Faron Jackson (218) 407-2387 / Teresa Gunter (218) 536-0396 / Priscilla Smith (218) 252-6484

Theresa Jordan (218) 536-0213 / Maggi Jordan (218) 407-1349 / Orville Johnson (218) 252-8715

Onigum Community Center (OCC); 8826 Onigum Rd NW; Walker MN 56484 (218) 547-2227

Meeting Minute for Onigum LIC Thursday, June 16th, 2016

Members present: Faron Jackson, Orville Johnson. Teresa Gunter, Theresa Jordan, Priscilla Smith showed up after her play practice, excused is Maggi Jordan

Others Present: Sharon Raisch-Jackson, Laurel Jackson, Evie Monroe, Darlene Monroe, Jalyssa Johnson, Kyleigh Smith, Kyle Applebee

Meeting called to order at 6:50 pm

The LIC is still looking for a youth representative age 13-17. Need names ASAP. Teresa G suggested one of the youth at the meeting Jalyssa. She said she would like to. Orville Johnson makes a motion to approve and seconded by Teresa G, 4-0 in favor, motion carries. Jalyssa Johnson is our new youth representative effective tonight.

Motion of approval for the agenda made by Orville and seconded by Teresa G. 4-0 in favor, motion carries.

Financial Report: A request was made to pay John Whitebird \$20 to \$25 to help pay for the gas for mowing the grass at the play ground and the cemetery. Day Labor was brought up and Faron will call Day Labor to request the upkeep of the mowing for powwow grounds, elder yards, cemeteries and play grounds. There is a lot of work to be done in the Onigum LIC communities and we have community members that would like to work. It was mentioned that the Supervisor for our community comes from Cass Lake and bring workers from there leaving only a couple of workers from Onigum to work for the day. Faron will look into this as well and speak to Kathy Jaspers. Teresa G brought up that Faron, Teresa and Priscilla were paid for monies spent for events. Motion to table the Financial Report made by Orville and seconded by Teresa G. 4-0 in favor, motion carries.

Motion to accept past minutes made by Teresa G and seconded by Orville. 4-0 in favor, motion carries.

Guest Speaker Kyle Applebee. Kyle was invited to go over the budget for the LIC and 2016 Powwow. Kyle handed out budgets and explained our fiscal year is July 1st to June 30th. The LIC has only used \$4343.76 (all of which was used just for stipends) of our \$7350 budget with approximately \$2,222 left to be used by June 30th. We discussed maybe a Valley Fair trip for the kids but felt we didn't have enough time to organize the event by the end of the month. Teresa asked if we could by gifts or gift certificates for raffles from Wal-Mart for upcoming events and Kyle was unsure what we could spend the balance on and suggested we speak to our District Representative. Faron suggested purchasing 4 lawn mowers and a couple of weed whips for the center. We all agreed that would be a great idea and would check on prices. Laurel mentioned that Menards was having their 11% off sale. Faron will go to Menards check out what they have and Teresa will work with Kyle to do a disbursement voucher or purchase order and all the other paperwork to purchase the mowers and weed whips. While Kyle was continued to over the budget Teresa noticed that the budget covers only 5 LIC and told Kyle we have 7 LIC members. She asked if that could be changed and if that would increase our budget and Kyle asked if she could sent him an email to make the change and he would check on if it would change the amount. The budget

also included monies designated for four events of \$400/event. Kyle went over the breakdown of both budgets and agreed to email them to Teresa G for her to bring to the next meetings of which he sent the email to her right from the meeting. We thanked Kyle for his information and he offered his services if we ever needed them.

The discussion turned to the upcoming powwow and the different problems we have encountered. Especially the way payouts are handled and Faron said that we the community will be doing the payouts this year. Faron had asked about the pig roast and if we've gotten any information. He mentioned that Patty Staples knows someone and will call them. Teresa received a call from some of the ppl she had been contacting. John Finn said it is about \$250/pig and only feeds about 150 ppl. Teresa said we would need at least 5 of them that is takes approximately 12 hours to cook each one of them. Teresa said that she was waiting to hear back from a BBQ Shack out of Bemidji, and a couple of ppl from White Earth reservation who had a pig roast at one of their powwows, that she had also spoken to Mike Auger who said that he is checking on it as well and that they could purchase a few of the spits. We tabled the rest of the discussions regarding the Powwow until our next meeting on June 30th.

Open Floor discussion: Sharon Raisch-Jackson brought up that the kids need a dock or a raft so they quit jumping off the bridge. We discussed where to have it and a suggestion was made at PD or at Teresa's old house. It will be checked into.

Theresa J mentioned that she had access to the food pantry at WHA which she believes is sponsored by Ruby's Pantry. She requested that we send her a list of families and family members living in that household and she would be able to pick up items for them. They have tons of items available even paper products. Theresa made mention that on June 24th Roberta Roybal's program will be hosting a sobriety feast at the center and has requested the LIC to supple the paper products. Teresa G mentions that Roberta could contact Che-We supply. They do donations of plates or plastic-ware. One of the community members said that Roberta's program should be supplying these for their events and we left it at that.

Next LIC meeting is scheduled for July 12th, 2016 with a potluck starting at 6 pm and meeting starting at 6:30 pm. Motion to adjourn by Orville and Teresa seconds, all in favor 4-0, motion carries. Meeting adjourns at 9:34 pm.